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Chairperson  Ms Kytzia (until elections)

Secretary  Mrs Dunn (until elections)

Members in attendance (18): Nursery reps: Aaakansha P6H & Leon P6H, P1I Abbey, P1R Melissa, P2/1 Casey, P2L Megan, P3/2 Keiran, P3B Daryl,  P4/3 Ciara, P4E Melanie, P5M Callum, P6/5 Bradley & Ayanfe, P6H Leon, P7F Tina & Josh, P7G Dean & Paige
	Pupil Council
	28th November

	Agenda
	Minutes

	· Introduce ourselves round the table

· Happy St Andrew's Day – nominate a Scottish charity to send proceeds of day to (50p from £1 collected)

· Discuss Children's Questionnaire Jan 2014 and share with classes.

· Share speech bubbles to be displayed on Pupil Council Display.

· Collect remaining Pupil Aspirations

· Election Day campaign discussion. Invitations to HT, DHT, Parent Council?

· Update ‘You Said… We Did’ tree – volunteers?

· Collate remaining 'Going for Gold' blogging names

· Open Mic book – suggestions to act on

· Develop Pupil Council page on website – reps suggestions for improvement.

· Transitions sideshow for Starting School

· International Christmas charity fund-raiser for charities

· Discuss saving ink and paper as we are an ECO school – use website instead of printing?

· Any other business

	· All present with the exception of both Josh & Leon who have resigned. Eilidh in P7F has taken Josh's place and Aakansha will ask P6H for a new rep from their class.

· St Andrew's Day – 50p of the £1 from non-uniform day will be given to the Pupil Council to donate to a Scottish charity. Class reps have to feedback to their classes and get suggestions for a fair vote. Ms Kytzia would like suggestions on Monday, 1.12.14

· Posters collected for Fun Election Campaign – both Tina & Ciara need photographs so there will be an extension over the weekend until Monday morning. As we are responsible citizens and effective contributors in the council – entries will not be accepted after this date as it will mean the campaign will be delayed. 
·  1St - 5th of December will be election voting week for all classes in the school and nursery. It is the children's responsibility to give out ballot papers to their class and nursery reps to nursery class children.

· 'You Said... We Did...' Tree – Ms Kytzia asked who would like to update our tree at the front of the school. We've had two successful 'Open Mic' sessions and lots of comments to update. Both Eilidh & Ayanfe will do this.

· Catherine from St Catherine's met with Ms kytzia to discuss a meeting with Pupil Council reps to discuss children's suggestions to improve areas in the dining hall. She has agreed to meet the council on the 15th December at 1pm. We can update our tree to 'We Did...' after the meeting.

· Remaining blogging names:

1. Charisma Callum

2. Energetic Eilidh

3. Partying Paige

4. Amazing Ayanfe

5. Musical Melanie

· Mr MacLeod asked for the Children's Questionnaire Jan 2014 to be shared with council members. The PC will administer this questionnaire to their classes again after Christmas. Ms Kytzia added the statements to the PC Display Wall in coloured speech bubbles and asked all council members to familiarise themselves with the 19 statements to ensure they were being met very well in Elmvale.

· Voting – Discussed ballot box – asked who wanted to be responsible for making it for next week to commence elections? Melanie, Tina, Ayanfe & Melissa agreed to make it. Ms Kytzia asked why we need a ballot box and what it needed to have? Children knew it should have a slot, covered in fancy paper, and it should have a sign saying 'Pupil Council on it and it was important to make it secure.  

· Mrs Dunn suggested interested children should come to her class at 2pm today to make this during her Golden Time Art Club so that it would be ready for Monday.

· No 'Open Mic' session next week as there are no assemblies just practises for Nativity & Christmas extravaganza.

· Ciara & Dean will speak to both Mrs Baker, Ms Macdonald & Mr MacLeod regarding Pupil Voice suggestions to be acted upon.

· Ms Kytzia asked if the children were looking at the Pupil Council website regularly – only a few have been looking so this has been set for home-learning to familiarise themselves with minutes and agendas before meetings.

· It was decided amongst the council to wait until after Christmas to make the transition video as the nursery have agreed to buy in a new life-size doll for this video. Ms K will speak with Mrs McArthur for an update.

· As each class is responsible for making items for the Christmas fayre and the Parent Helpers have been very busy – it was decided that the council will not be needed to make anything additional.

· PUPIL VOICE: Callum reported his class wants a football scoreboard to avoid arguments. It was suggested that a blackboard could be purchased for the railings but this will need to be discussed with SMT and funding ideas explored.

Aakansha reported that her class would like more playground equipment but she would need to ask her class to clarify exactly what they would like and feedback to the council.

Tina is Emma's buddy and she needs to make sure that she is feeding back to her class properly as Mrs Rowan had raised an issue with feedback. The pupil council aim to have excellent communication and as we are an Eco school going for its 3rd green flag – all notes and minutes are posted on the website after each meeting for parents and the wider community to see what we have been discussing. ALL info is online, it is not necessary to have a paper trail. Eilidh fed this back to Mrs Rowan.

Tine reported back about an issue raised at last weeks Open Mic regarding bullying. Her class felt that if you are being bullied, the bullies should have a more severe punishment rather than just a short time removed from the playground. Ms K advised this was a good point to raise with SMT.

Eilidh (just joined group) has agreed to be Melissa's buddy.

Dean reported back that his class have been asking to play football every day and not just set days. Ms K advised this was a spacing issue but could be raised at the SMT meeting.

Paige's class have requested spinning chairs instead of plastic chairs.

Ms K explained that the school does not have a lot of money and that we need to be creative, pro-active and fund-raise!

Eilidh enquired about the Worry Box in the school and as we were the Pupil Council we should monitor peoples worries as well as staff. Ms K asked if they all knew where the worry box was as it was Anti-Bullying Week last week and worry sheets had been printed for everyone to use. Eilidh knew the box was near the office but you can't see it but agreed to put it in a more prominent place and report back to classes.

· Ms Kytzia reminded the children that they need to ask their classes and their teachers what they want for our school before each meeting and to get into a good habit of asking just before lunch on a Friday and reporting back just before Golden Time for effective communication.

· The council discussed the right to an excellent education so we could 'Be The Best We Can Be'. The council are keen to address the schools high turn-over in staff with directors of education in the new year. We want to keep our good teachers rather than them being moved onto a new school!

· Ms Kytzia emphasised the children are the most important voices in the school. We should be proud of the improvements we are making. We are powerful and should think BIG!

· Paige asked how long it will be until we get our Pupil Badges. Mrs Stirling still had not ordered them last time (since 7.10.14), and she would ask again. Bradley had already asked but was told they were in the pipe-line....

· Ms Kytzia reminded the children to bring in posters on Monday, all resources needed were in her room and that a list of ideas had been circulated.

· The council were thanked for their fantastic work. Another very productive meeting!

· Tonight’s tweet, 'Elmvales's Pupil Council are good at getting improvements made in our school. #PupilVoice

	Future agenda items
Next Meeting Friday 5th December

· Counting ballot box – announce winners at Mondays assembly!

· Update on Pupil Council badges

· Update on meeting with SMT regarding 'Open Mic' suggestions & 'You Said... We Did…'

· Questions for Catherine from St Catherine's – Head of Cordia

· Pen drives for chairperson, vice-chair and secretary

· Celebrating Wider Achievement – Golden Postboxes & Golden Books for Nursery, Infants & Upper school

· Success Tree for celebrating family achievements

· Track Es & Os of council members to share with teachers – HWB etc.


	


